[image: image1.jpg]CHAUTAUQUA
COUNTY

LandBANK





BOARD MEETING SUMMARY
DATE:   May11 , 2016
LOCATION:   Rm. 203, IDA Bldg.

 Jamestown, NY 
Attendees: P. Lombardi, J. Caflisch,  A. Resnick, G. Paradis,  J. Gossett, J. Hemmer, B. Carlson, S. Butler, P. Whitford, N May, D. Hannum; H Butler 
Staff: M Geise, G. Paradis
Guests: D. Phillips, V. DeJoy
HIGHLIGHTS
	1
	Jim C. opened the meeting at 9:05, and reviewed the agenda; members reviewed and unanimously accepted the Board meeting minutres from March and April’s meetings. 

	2
	Financial Review – Gina P. presented the year-to-date financials and answered several questions regarding the change in accounting methodology and how that affects the valuation of properties and net assets. As inventory, the properties are now valued on a cost basis. This will be explained in detail at the June Board meeting in which we will have an abbreviated financial workshop.

	3
	Property Disposition – A post-demolition side lot at 11 Crossman was approved for sale with a motion by Paul W., seconded by Bill C. The motion carried unanimously.

	4
	Demolition Update – Mark G. and Vince D. reviewed the status of the demolition program Jamestown has completed 31 total this year – 14 LB funded properties and 17 JURA funded. The 5 Mixed Use demos scheduled or completed were also reviewed with favorable comments regarding the money saved and process efficiencies. Staff continues to pursue several donations of property that has been abandoned or is in estates or bank foreclosures to fill this gap. Discussion ensued regarding the properties on No. Main whose donations are pending and the general guidelines that ensure donations do not absolve owners/landlords of their inherent responsibilities.

	5
	Acquisition – Mark G. and Gina P. provided an overview of recent acquisitions, upcoming acquisition targets and opportunities and the work that is ongoing to prepare for the 2016 county tax auction, scheduled for June 18th. The last date to re-acquire is June 6th, after which time our requestes will be reviewed by the Legislative Committee of Audit and Control. The Board will review this list at the June Board meeting.

	6
	Board Self-Evaluations – Hugh B. thanked the board members for completing their self-evaluations and provided a summary of the findings. Two areas for improvement were discussed: 1) the challenge to develop performance measures that are quantitatively meaningful and 2) policies to provide more comprehensive risk mitigation.

	7
	Other – Gina P. discussed the move to the new office at the Fredonia Tech incubator and the staff’s satisfaction with the facilities, and the upcoming board schedule of meetings and presentations, including the presentation to the Legislative Planning and Economic Development Committee, the financial review with Pierre Chagnon (Co. Legislator), the June board financial workshop, and the meeting site schedule.  Meeting was adjorned with a motion from Hugh B., seconded by Paul W; carried unanimously.
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